

CITY OF STATESBORO CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION MINUTES February 07, 2012

A work session of the Statesboro City Council was held on February 07, 2012at 11:10 a.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall. Present were Mayor Joe R. Brannen, Council Members: Will Britt, Tommy Blitch, John Riggs and Gary Lewis. Also present were City Manager Frank Parker, Assistant City Clerk Heather Anderson, Department Heads as well as staff members, news media and citizens. Councilman Travis Chance and City Clerk Sue Starling were absent

Topics for Discussion:

Code Compliance

Director of Community Planning Mandi Cody updated Council on Code compliance

DSDA Incentive Package

City Manager asked Council to consider the possibility of a cap on the DSDA Incentive program. Director of DSDA Allen Muldrew suggested moving the boundary lines instead of a cap.

Health Insurance Quarterly Report

Director of Human Resource Jeff Grant updated Council on the Health Care Plan

Presentation of the FY 2011 Audit

Richard Deal (auditor) reviewed the CAFR with Council

Presentation of the second quarter financial statements October 2011 thru December 2011 Finance Director Cindy West updated Council on the second quarter financial statements

Reports from Staff:

- a) City Manager's Report
- b) Department Head Reports

No reports

Public Comments (General): None

The meeting adjourned at 12:28 p.m.

There was no action taken at the meeting.